
BANTAY KAUKASAN NG SIBUYAN
Pascual Compound Gov. Adriano Rios St. Poblacion. San Fomsando, Romblon

13 January 2023

KcsPEcmjLirsetma the attention of:

Hon. Marla Antonia Yulo Loyiaga
Secretary of Environment and Natural Resources 
OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND NATURAL RESOURCES 
DENR Compound. Visayas Avenue, Diliman, Quezon City

Atty. Wilfredo G. Moncano
Director of the Mines and Geosciences Bureau
OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR MINES AND GEOSCIENCES BUREAU
MGB Compound, North Avenue, Diliman, Quezon City

Engr. William P. CuAado
Director of the Environmental Management Bureau
OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT BUREAU
DENR Compound, Visayas Avenue, Diliman, Quezon City
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SUBJECT: ALTAI Philippines Mining Corporation's Licenses and Permits for Mining Operations in San 
Fernando, Romblon

Dear Madams and Sirs,
We, the undersigned, are representatives of a group of individuals under the coalition BANTAY 
KAUKASAN NG SIBUYAN, an organization dedicated to conserving the ecosystems and natural 
resources of Sibuyan Island in the province of Romblon. We are all residents of San Fernando, Romblon 
where ALTAI was granted MINERAL PRODUaiON SHARING AGREEMENT (MPSA) No. 304-2009-IVB 
which has a term of twenty-five (25) years. The said MPSA covers the contract area of 1,580.8010 
hectares situated in the Municipality of San Fernando, Sibuyan Island.

The MPSA was suspended by the Mines and Geosciences Bureau (MGB) through a CEASE-AND-DESIST 
ORDER (CDO) dated 19 September 2011. However, the CDO was lifted by the Department of 
Environment and Natural Resources (DENR) through DENR ORDER dated 09 September 2021.

We are writing this letter to bring to your attention our long-running dismay and concerns regarding 
ALTAI'S mining activities in San Fernando, Romblon. To give some historical context on the issue, in 
2007, Armin Marin, a staunch anti-mining advocate and a member of the Sangguniang Bayan of San 
Fernando, died during a rally pushing back against mining activities in the island after he was gunned 
down by an ALTAI security guard.

Presently, and to the best of our knowledge and the information available to us, ALTAI is still in its 
exploration phase and is not yet allowed to commence mining operations. However, as of the time of 
this writing, ALTAI already has a stockpile of ore ready for shipment. Furthermore, ALTAI has completed 
the causeway for barges and has readied the haul roads. Additionally, many trees have already been cut 
and announcements for hundreds of job vacancies have already been posted by ALTAI.

Unfortunately, despite strenuous efforts on our part, we are not getting any further information 
clarifications, nor help from our relevant provincial and local officials as to the status of ALTAI'S mining 
operations. Significantly, our clamors for the stoppage of ALTAI'S mining activities have been largely 
ignored.
With these precedents In mind, we are now constrained to respectfully write to your Honorable 
Offices to inquire about ALTAI'S licenses and permits for Its mining operations in San Fernando 
Romblon, specifically:






